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                                                    THE PREZ SEZ 
                    
    
 
    We haven’t heard from Phil but we do believe he and Martha are in Georgia 
waiting for the peaches to ripen. While waiting they’re also going to  Helen Ga 
for the car show.   

Annual Dues of $25 for the CNYCC are due as of May 1st. 
Please submit to 
Kevin Fear, Treasurer, PO Box 626, Jamesville, N.Y. 13078 
Thanks! 
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                                                         ACTIVITIES                                                                                     
      
Business meetings will be held at Tabatha’s 3160 Cold Springs Rd, Baldwinsville the first Thursday of each month. 
The meeting will start at 7:00 but our waitress is available at 5:00 so you can have something to eat before the meet-
ing  if you’d like. Meetings are in the side room, we order off her regular menu and will be given separate checks . 
Come early and enjoy a real home cooked meal!      
 
 
   May 3rd — regular business meeting Tabatha’s 
 
   May 20th — Sunday  —– caravan to Norwich Car Museum — all handicap accessible and scooters are available.  
Sunday brunch at Fred’s Restaurant ( where we went before and was fabulous )  Menu includes the “ultimate salad 
bar with peel  & eat shrimp”, roasted sliced meats, made to order omelets, “off the skillet” breakfast favorites, 10 hot 
entrees and the dessert buffet. All this for 15.99 per person and 13.99 for seniors. Meet at McDonald’s in Canastota 
and we’ll leave there at 9:00.   
 
May 27th —–  Waterloo Street car show.  Shows, craft mart and eats all over the village. No spots are reserved or 
“saved” so come early to get a spot.   
 
   June 8th thru 10th — Recall, Hilton Garden Hotel   
 
   July 7th —–  Fair Haven Bayside Cruisers car show behind the firehouse. No entry blank available yet. Will send it 
as soon as we see one.  
 
   July 19—22 —– Right coast car show at the Fair grounds 
 
  July 23rd thru 28th —— CORSA national, Pittsburgh Pa 
 
   August 4th —– Port Byron car show. New location at the village park. As soon as we have more info we’ll pass it 
on. 
 
   August 12th — VW show.  Info has been sent to everyone under separate E mail 
 
   September 9th —–   Wampsville car show 
 
   September  —– Jordan Fall Festival — no date given yet  
 
   November ——–  Corvair Family Thanksgiving Dinner 
 
   December —— no meeting or event   
 
 
If you have any ideas please let us know. Everything is always subject to change. If there’s subjects or projects you’d 
like covered at tech sessions, please let Tim know so we can plan that too. This all takes advance planning so please 
try to let us know early enough so we can make our events what you’d like. 
Call Tim or Rita at 689-3366 or E mail Tim at N2VZD@aol or ritac44@aol.com  
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                  2011  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
President 
Phil Domser 
315-732-1262 
E-mail - pdomser1@yahoo.com  
 
 
Vice President 
Pete Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
Secretary 
Pam Okussick 
315-252-8105 
E-mail - Pokus4@msn.com 
 
 
 
Treasurer 
 Kevin Fear 
 315-492-9553 
 E-mail  -  monza64@aol.com 
 
 
Membership 
Gloria Fear 
315-492-9553 
E-mail - globug39@aol.com 
  
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

 

                                  Kitchen Corner             . 
 
                       Apple Pecan Spinach Salad  
 
     3 Tbl olive oil 
     2 Tbl balsamic vinegar 
     1 tsp Dijon mustard 
     1 tsp pepper 
     ½ tsp salt 
     1 ( 5oz ) bag fresh baby spinach 
     1 ( 5oz ) bag fresh arugula 
     2 Honeycrisp apples, halved, cored & thinly sliced 
     ¾ c toasted pecans 
     ½ c crumbled blue cheese  
        Whisk together the olive oil and next 4 ingredients 
     until well combined. Toss gently with greens. Top  
     with apple, pecans and blue cheese. 
 
                              Baked Scallops  
 
     1 lb fresh sea scallops 
      ½ c milk 
     1 egg, beaten 
     1 c Ritz crackers, crushed 
      ½ c butter, melted 
      2 cloves garlic, minced 
      1 tsp dried dill weed  
             Cut large scallops in half, if desired; place in heat 
      proof bowl. Add enough oiling water to cover and let 
      sit for 3 minutes. Drain; pat dry with paper towels. Dip 
      scallops in milk, then egg, then crushed crackers. Place 
      in greased scallop baking shells or individual baking  
      dishes. Combine butter and garlic; spoon over scallops. 
      Sprinkle dill and remaining crackers over scallops.  
      Bake at 350° for 15 mins.    
 
                         Sunny Lemon Pie  
 
      1 ( 4oz ) pkg cook & serve lemon pudding mix, cooked 
          as directed on package 
      2 Tbl lemon juice 
      1 ½ tsp grated lemon rind 
      1 c sour cream 
      1 ( 9” ) graham pie crust 
      2 c Cool Whip  
          While pie filling is still hot, stir in lemon juice and  
       lemon zest. Add sour cream and mix well. Pour into   
       pie crust and chill 2 hours or until set. Top with Cool  
       Whip and keep chilled until served.  
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                                                                                  SECRETARY’S REPORT            
 
                                                                                                                                                                          April 5th, 2018 
 
   President Phil Domser called the meeting to order at 6:45. 
 
  Secretary’s report‐ Motion made by Rita and seconded by Corina to dispense with reading of the minutes. Motion approved. 
 
   Treasures report‐ Kevin stated the balance of the account was $7,168.73 motion to accept the balance was made by Lew 
and seconded by Dave. Motion approved. 
 
    Old Business‐ Recall 
          Dave stated that in regards to the Booklet for Recall‐ we are going to do the book our self this year. So Please send in 
ads to Doug ASAP to give him as much time as possible to work on the booklet. Thank you.        
            Anyone bringing Items for Door Prizes or Raffle Items please bring those Items in by next months meeting.  
             Please sign up for bringing Items for the luncheon on Saturday at Recall, we are in need of a few more items. Please 
see Rita if you have not already signed up to bring something in.   
             It was voted on and was decided that two gifts will be purchased for two new members for Recall and Gloria will be 
more than happy to go and do the shopping for those gifts. Thank you, Gloria.   
            Dave has been calling to remind people about our up coming Recall and reminded everyone that they can also call any‐
one that they know about the upcoming Recall event.   
           As of the April Meeting we currently only have one couple pre‐signed up for Registration for Recall and two registra‐
tions for rooms at the hotel. 
  
           Phil stated that Dave McCarty has been placed in Assisted living and it was voted on and passed that the Club will send 
some flowers to our long‐time member to let him know that we are all thinking about him and missing him. Phil will follow up 
on getting an address 
 
            New Business‐  
                  Upcoming events‐ Norwich Museum May 20th meet at Canastota McDonalds and leaving at 9:00 A.M. After the Mu‐
seum having lunch at Fred’s Restaurant. 
 
                   Waterloo Show is May 27th, 2018.          
                   Apex will be at our show this Recall. As per Lew.   
                    Martha will look into putting our Recall on the local TV information program.   
                    Dave is all set for the band to play for Recall.   
                   Lew won 2nd Place at Motoramia at the Syracuse Fairgrounds. Congratulations!!!! 
  
              Welcome to the club’s new members Don and Mary Goodney. 
 
               50/50 Drawing winner was Corina in the amount of $20.00. 
 
                Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Doug and seconded by Don and the meeting was adjourned at 6:59.  
                 Respectfully submitted.,     Pam O’Kussick 
                   
                   Those attending the April meeting Tim & Rita Colson, Dave Robinson & Marge, Pete & Pam O’Kussick, Phil & Mar‐
tha Domser, Lew & Clara Halstead, Don& Mary Goodney, Corina Edwards, Lee Evans, Kevin & Gloria Fear, Doug Dunlap. 
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                                                                              TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
 
                                            HELLO AGAIN from the very busy  little Corvair Shop in Memphis NY. 
  WE still ask for material for the Fan each month , knowing what the results will be.  Out in the shop I think the display motor 
from Ron’s 61 4 dr is ready to install on the trailer. It runs good , looks OK , has great oil pressure ,and should look good when 
finished.     I need 2 or 3 helpers here soon to get the old leaky motor  off the trailer , and clean up the trailer , then install the 
motor again.        PLEASE? 
    The ham radio show season has begun , and car shows will be here before you know it. This includes our annual Recall. I 
found a brand new in the box quality battery maintainer very cheap at the last ham show to use on the club trailer battery. 
   On another subject , there was an article in the June issue of  Classic Car Magazine that got a lot of guys commenting online. 
It was very caustic sounding at first , from some one “who was there” as a Chevy mechanic when Corvairs came along.  I was 
there also , but only as a visitor to the shop at the Chevy dealer in Baldwinsville NY.  I remember 2 guys there (including the 
owners son) who hated working on Corvairs. They really hated dealing with the tin work , and were ruthless at times beating 
things together with rubber hammers.  I ended up doing a few jobs (comebacks) at home for them. Most of the work was giv-
ing them trouble because they were trying to cut corners , or not cleaning parts. The Magazine article referenced Valve jobs at 
45,000 miles etc. 60 and early 61 had small valve springs with not enough seat pressure for abuse. Mechanics would have the 
timing too far advanced , raising temps and burning valves. Mid 61 they put better valve seats ,better valve materials , bigger , 
better valve springs , and better distributors. They also changed how the thermostats on the lower shrouds worked, and went to 
automatic chokes. Along the way , they made changes to the chambers in the heads , changed cam curves , and many other 
subtle upgrades.  Tech bulletins came to dealers often with suggested mods to rectify problems showing up at dealers. There 
were no “cob job fixes “ authorized , such as beer can repairs etc. The right way was to fix it right as possible the first time us-
ing correct methods and parts. Not much has changed over the years , there are still “why me?” guys working at all sorts of 
jobs  that should try another profession. .So , in reality this poor guy was fairly accurate on some of the problems , mostly with 
the first year and a half of production , but you can almost feel the negative feelings he had reading that article. The other inac-
curate comment was about removing the radio. It was not that hard to do , and did not require “removing the whole dash”. The 
water leaks were addressed with a few bulletins , touching up body seam sealer , or cleaning leaves out of drains under the 
edge of the fenders. Body panel fit , including doors and lids were no worse than any other GM car including Cadillac, in fact 
maybe better because of unibody construction.. Please note : ALL of my comments are from memory , and should be close. I 
just had to say something in slight defense.  You can buy copies of the original service bulletins from Clarks and read up on it. 
Actually , you might solve some issues on your own car you thought were impossible by reading Corvair literature , including 
the CORSA tech guide , which includes most of the bulletins . . I will include a scan of the Hemmings Classic Car article  
when I send this Via Email. 
    I am  back working on the Cord project , now that the club motor is finished. I also need to do some work on the Rampy 
soon. I have all new super bright L E D bulb replacements to install in the dash units in all 3 vehicles. Getting tired of laying 
under  the dash to repair and  install things! It is hard on my back. 
After this upcoming rain storm to wash the salt away , I will be driving it again.  
    This month I have a newly rebuilt FC motor for sale. It is run ready to install. New .060 cylinder setup , heads done , new 
cam (304 ) and many other extras. The carbs are rebuilt , alternator is Hi output , and much more It is very clean and detailed. 
ASK me for details and price. It has been run and tuned in for @ 2 hours or more on the test bench.. It is ready to install and 
drive.  It is set up for automatic transmission , including a good converter. 
    See you all at the next meeting.                               We plan on being at the Waterloo show EARLY.   
Our webmaster would like photos of your Corvair projects to put on the www.cnycorvair.com website. If you have taken any , 
please send them to   pics@cnycorvair.com  
  members can register at :  http://www.cnycorvair.com/cnycc_member_login.php 
     Regards , from Tim Colson   http://cnycorvair.com/Little_Corvair_Shop                                                                                        
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORT-
ERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE HELP 
THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 

Clark’s Corvair Parts® 
Our catalog lists over 15,000 parts for your Corvair.  We 
carry engine parts, body panels, upholstery and much 
more!  There are 1,000’s of reproduced items available, 
pages of technical information and lots of  
other helpful hints. 

Check us out at www.corvair.com or call today to order 
a copy of our printed catalog.  You will quickly see why 
we are the world’s largest supplier of parts and all your 
other Corvair needs.  Clark’s - More than Parts!  

Clark’s Corvair Parts® 400 Mohawk Trail, Shel-
burne Falls, MA  01370  

 (413)625-9776        www.corvair.com      email: 
clarks@corvair.com 
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   TO HELP YOU PLAN THIS SEASON   IF you know of other events nearby , please send them to n2vzd@aol.com 
                                                          We hope to attend at least the ones marked. 
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